May 28, 2014

Dear ERCOT:

The Lone Star Chapter of the Sierra Club is pleased to submit the attached comments on the ERCOT Consolidated Working Document develop by the Future Ancillary Services Team (FAST) and released to stakeholders on May 6, 2014. Sierra Club engaged Synapse Energy Economics, Inc. (Synapse) to develop the comments and agrees with the recommendations and suggestions contained therein.
Overall, Sierra Club supports the efforts made in the FAST process to develop the necessary and appropriate ancillary services that will support continued progress to ensure that ERCOT electricity markets will maintain reliable operations through market structures that will accommodate current and future resources and technologies for the benefit of all Texas consumers. Critically important to this effort is the development of clean, renewable resources and effective demand side participation in all of the ancillary service markets being proposed.
The comments contain specific recommendations on design elements that will support the participation of a broad range of existing and new technologies and a diversity of resources including demand response and storage. Each ancillary service market should be designed on a flexible platform that can adapt over time to new innovations and products. Existing barriers to participation need to be addressed and care taken that new barriers are not created. Sierra Club will be participating in future ERCOT working groups that develop the specific implementation details for the proposed ancillary services. We look forward to those discussions over the coming months.
 
Sincerely,
Cyrus Reed
Lone Star Chapter of the Sierra Club
